
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051454 

  REMOVE NO STOPPING AND TOW-AWAY ZONE 

  ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 47
TH

 STREET 

  FROM THE ALLEY NORTH OF WEST NORTH AVENUE 

  TO WEST MEINECKE AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

This is in response to your request to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that these restrictions are no 

longer needed, and that since a survey indicated that a majority of the residents are in favor of 

the removal of the restriction, we have no objection to its removal.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051454 

  REMOVE NO PARKING AND ONE-HOUR PARKING 

  ON NORTH BOOTH STREET FROM 

  EAST NASH STREET TO EAST VIENNA AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

The no parking restriction on the west side of North Booth Street, from a point 300 feet south of 

East Vienna Avenue to East Nash Street, was in place to allow trucks to maneuver to loading 

docks.  Since the loading docks have now been removed, this restriction can now be removed to 

provide additional on-street parking in this area. 

 

In regards to the one-hour parking restriction, we previously covered the restriction on the west 

side of North Booth Street south of East Vienna Avenue on a trial basis.  This trial has been in 

effect for a substantial time period and we have not received any complaints.  Therefore, we 

recommend a permanent removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

 

Honorable Willie C. Wade 

Alderman, 7
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 7
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051454 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF  

  WEST BURLEIGH STREET FROM NORTH 40
TH

 STREET 

  TO A POINT 40 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Wade: 

 

This is in response to your request to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found southbound motorists on 

North 40
th

 Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling westbound on West Burleigh Street 

when vehicles park close to the corner.  Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we 

recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility at the intersection. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

 

Alderman Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051454 

  REMOVE NO PARKING AND ONE-HOUR PARKING 

  ON NORTH 34
TH

 STREET NORTH OF WEST VLIET STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

We previously covered the no parking 7:00 pm to 7:00 am restriction, and the one-hour parking 

7:00 am to 7:00 pm restriction on the west side of North 34
th

 Street, from West Vliet Street north 

to the first east/west alley on a trial basis.  This trial has been in effect for a substantial time 

period and we have not received any complaints, and found that additional parking could be 

restored in this area and still allow traffic flow.  therefore, we recommend a permanent removal 

of the parking restrictions. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

 

Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051454 

  REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON EAST WARD STREET 

  FROM SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE TO 

  SOUTH ROBINSON AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE # 051454 

  REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE 

  OF SOUTH 38
TH

 STREET FROM WEST MITCHELL STREET 

  TO A POINT 190 FEET SOUTH  

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from your office to provide additional on-street 

parking in this area. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking 

could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051454 

  REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON 

  SOUTH 31
ST

 STREET FROM WEST MONTANA STREET 

  NORTH TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction, on the west side of South 31
st
 Street, 

from West Montana Street north to the dead end on a trial basis.  This trial has been in effect for 

a substantial time period and we have not received any complaints, therefore, we recommend a 

permanent removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

 

Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051454 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING 

  ON SOUTH PINE AVENUE FROM EAST POTTER AVENUE 

  TO EAST RUSSELL AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

 

Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051454 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT 

  PARKING ON SOUTH ELLEN STREET FROM 

  EAST ESTES STREET TO EAST RUSK AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051454 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT 

  PARKING ON SOUTH 26
TH

 STREET FROM 

  WEST MAPLE STREET TO WEST BURNHAM STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 12, 2006 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051454 

  REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE  

  WEST SIDE OF NORTH 50
TH

 STREET FROM 

  WEST NORTH AVENUE TO WEST LISBON AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

We previously covered the no parking restriction on North 50
th

 Street, from West North Avenue 

to West Lisbon Avenue on a trial basis.  This trial has been in effect for a substantial time period 

and we have not received any complaints, therefore, we recommend a permanent removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
April 12, 2006 

 

 

Honorable Mike McGee, Jr. 

Alderman, 6
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051454 

  REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE 

  OF NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE FROM 

  WEST LOCUST STREET TO WEST ALBANY PLACE 

 

Dear Alderman McGee: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from your office to provide additional on-street 

parking in this area. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking 

could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
April 12, 2006 

 

 

Honorable Mike McGee, Jr. 

Alderman, 6
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051454 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE 

  OF NORTH 5
TH

 STREET, FROM A POINT 105 

  FEET SOUTH OF WEST CHERRY STREET  

  TO 45 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman McGee: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Expert Foundry Services, Inc. to install the 

above-captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to their loading docks.  The 

property adjacent to this restriction is owned by Hein Electric; they have submitted a letter of 

consent to our office for the installation of the parking restriction. 

 

Since the property owner adjacent to this restriction does not have a problem with its installation, 

we recommend the installation of this restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 


